## Windham Selectboard Emergency Meeting Minutes July 29, 2019 – Town Office

Present at Meeting: Maureen Bell – Selectboard Chair, Acting Clerk

Kord Scott – Selectman Kathy Scott – Treasurer

Richard Paré – Road Commissioner

Everett Hammond – Hammond Engineering

## Meeting commenced at 5:10.

This meeting was called because of a situation on Windham Hill Road that needs to be addressed before the road is paved later this summer. Kord is leaving town for a few days and will not be at the next regularly scheduled Selectboard meeting and this issue cannot wait until the next one. If we agree to address this situation, it must be done immediately.

There is a section of Windham Hill Road (160') near Drew Dryden's house that is not stable and needs to be excavated and repaired before the road is paved. After seeing the results of the test pit that was dug, Everett recommended 30 inches of gravel with underdrains be installed to solve the problem.

The plan is to consider doing both sides of the road, but when the road is excavated, it will be determined if only the east side needs to be repaired and not the west side.

After reviewing all costs to the ongoing culverts project, it was determined that we have enough money in the budget to do this project.

Kord moved to excavate 160 feet of road and install 3-4 underdrains, road stabilization fabric, approximately 2 feet gravel and approximately 3 inches of asphalt to improve the drainage problem on Windham Hill Road near Drew Dryden's house. The engineers estimate is not to exceed a total of \$40,000 to contractors P&L Trucking and Springfield Paving. All voted in favor.

Kord moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:50. All voted in favor.